Date 
CEO

Cassowary Coast Regional Council

Via email

ceo@CCRC.qld.gov.au
Re; DA 001/125 - A MATERIAL CHANGE OF USE APPLICATION FOR CASTAWAYS MISSION BEACH PTY LTD ON LAND AT PACIFIC PARADE MISSION BEACH, DESCRIBED AS LOTS 1, 9, 10, 11 AND 12 ON RP 717267 AND LOTS 2, 3 AND 4 ON RP 716129.

Dear Mr Brennan

I would like to register my strong objection for the expansion of Castaways development   at Pacific Parade. The development proposal does not comply with the current planning scheme under the density codes, parking requirements, the vision for Mission Beach zone, or the landscaping guidelines. 

The hard edged design of the building is out of character with the village amenity and is not compatible with the Mission Beach climate. The development cannot be contained on the site with parking and landscaping reliant on the use of public land. 
The development is an expansion in a high risk area prone to coastal erosion and does not fit with the desired environmental outcome of 

· “Developing a tourism industry which has a low impact on the social and physical environment”
It is in conflict with “Vision” for the Mission Beach Zone;

· The village will develop a unique urban design identity that is environmentally responsive, maintaining and enhancing the natural character of the area. The scale of development will be consistent with maintaining a relaxed, intimate village setting and sense of local community.

The proposed expansion to accommodate 44 extra rooms and a 180 seat convention centre is an excessive overdevelopment and is non compliant with site coverage specified for the Marine Parade Precinct.

The size of the building does not allow for landscaping to enhance the appearance of the development nor contribute to an attractive streetscape as required in the Landscaping code.
The proposed on site car parking of 74 spaces is inadequate for the final development  which will contain  92 Motel Rooms, 160 Seat Function Centre,  and Restaurant and Day Spa. The extra movement of traffic will have a detrimental affect on the amenity of the local quiet residential area.
Please deny this inappropriate development.

Yours Sincerely

Your signature

